
 
 

 
         

                                       
 

 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Introduction…  Well, we 
spent part of 
December online and 
part together at school, 
but had some good 
learning happening 
both times! 
 
In English Language,  
we wrote a retelling of 
a familiar story, such as 
“The Three Little Pigs,” 
“Goldilocks and the 
Three Bears,” or “Little 
Red Ridinghood.” The 
students have shown 
much progress in being 
able to organize their 
thoughts in their 
writings; we still need to 
work on spelling and 
basic grammar. We 
also spent time learning 
about Christmas in 
various countries. We 
will begin our class 
discussion and reading 
of “Anne of Green 
Gables” in January 
when we return from 
Christmas break. 
 
In Mathematics,  

we began learning 
about geometry and 
some attributes of 
shapes, such as 
parallel lines, angles, 
and different shapes. 
 
In Social Studies, we 
started learning about 
geograpy and map 
skills. 
 
In Science, we 
continued to learn 
about soil. We were 
able to watch a very 
interesting video which 
illustrated how plants 
and leaves can help 
prevent soil erosion. 
 
In Art, we drew and 
colored Santa’s 
Workshop, learned to 
cut out snowflakes 
from folded paper, 
and drew an elf on the 
shelf. 

Happy December! I 
wish you and your 

family a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy 
New Year!  
   

Ms. Sue 
 

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 
 

23 December – 31 
December 2021 – 
Christmas break 
 
3 January 2022 – classes 
resume online 

 
 

 


